
H.R.5089, the Weather Act Reauthorization Act of 2025 

Dr. Kelvin Droegemeier, Special Advisor to the Chancellor for Science and Policy, 
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign: 

“The Weather Reauthorization Act is critically important for improving our understanding of 
all types of weather, modernizing our observation systems, and advancing our computer-
based prediction capabilities. Especially important is the bill’s funding for NOAA Weather 
Radio broadcasts over the Internet. Given the many weather hazards facing our citizens on 
a daily basis, America can ill afford to compromise on protecting life and property from 
nature’s fury.” 

 

 


